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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday May 20, 2013
	May 20, 2013
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	       Booth, Steve
	      Seioggles, Connie
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Maxwell, Clint

	
	      Tobkin, Amy
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Sweeney, Dee

	
	       Meyers, Jamiee
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Morin, Craig
	

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
 Jernigan, Cindi
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Ricci, Mark
	


Guests: Rick Toward and Laura Lee 

Meeting Called to Order at 6:31 pm by Long-Voelkner
Topic:
Approval of April 2013 Minutes
Motion: 
Motion to accept the submitted minutes by Sweeney seconded by Ricci: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:
Treasurer’s Report
Report:
Sweeney reported that as of 5/19/13 the club’s bank balance was $47,305.42.The club still has an estimated $19,000-$20,000 in expenses for the season to pay out. Sweeney distributed copies of the Profit and Loss: Budget vs. Actual September 1, 2012 to May 19, 2013.
Motion
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report by Maxwell and seconded by Morin: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Topic:

Rec Coordinator Report
 Report:
Lara Lee reported that Spring Rec Soccer still has two weeks left. She will then inventory supplies and uniforms. An evaluation was sent to all parents to complete via email. She had approximately 250 attend the Rec Jamboree and saw it as a success. Laura Lee thanked the Varsity BHS girls’ soccer team for reffing the jamboree. Laura is currently working on a Rec Coordinator Manual. One suggestion she would make would be to have Soccer in the School’s program end at 4:30pm. It was also very helpful to have the BSU Soccer Program run the coaching clinic. Laura also suggested that we look at renting an additional storage unit. Laura suggested that we advertise for the Fall Rec Coordinator Position as soon as possible. Laura Lee also asked the board to write her a letter of recommendation. The board will have Kurt Long-Voelkner work with Laura to finalize a letter of recommendation. Morin reported that he will be looking into the option of having the BYS Rec Coordinator ad posted at BSU and will look into the possibility of having it be a work-study position.  
Topic:
Mi Rancho Cards
Report:
Toward reported that he has been collecting both unsold Mi Rancho cards and fundraising proceeds. He will be sending out a reminder to all team managers to have teams either turn in their unsold cards or the $20/card. He estimates that we will be raising approximately $3,500 in this first attempt which is lower than the goal of $10,000-$15,000. However this is $3,500 that we would not have had if we had not gone forward with this opportunity.  

Topic:
Budget
Discussion:
The board looked at the different options for setting up the budget in QuickBooks. Both are very similar. Toward shared that it would be helpful to set prices if each team’s income vs. expenses was separated. It also would be a way to have each team’s parents understand the costs associated with the team, fundraiser results, etc. Additional board members agreed that the budget set up with each team listed at the top and line items on the side would be easier to read and explain if needed. Sweeney said that she still needed to break apart the original registration fees paid before player evaluation in order to give a clear picture of the costs and income associated. The board asked her to do this based on the invoices and number of players on each team as almost all registration fees are paid for the 2013 season. The invoice system that Tobkin has set up has been very effective and player passes will not go out to players that are not in good standing. Sweeney will bring a budget to the June meeting with an overview of the team break out for 2013. 
Topic:

Marketing Update
Tabled:
Tabled as Jamiee Meyers was unable to attend.
Topic:

BYS Scholarship
Discussion:
The board discussed the idea of offering a BYS scholarship through Bemidji High School to be given at Senior Awards Night starting in 2014. The $500 would be awarded to a former BYS player. Ricci will work on the guidelines and bring to the June meeting.
Topic:

Equipment
Discussion:
The club needs to buy six foldable player benches to have each Extreme team have one for the season to take with to tournaments. These benches will be bought from our equipment budget and belong to the club.
The June 24, 2013 Board Meeting will be held 6:30 at Marketplace Conference Room.
 Motion:
Long-Voelkner moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Morin; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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